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Cumberland County ABC Board

July 17, 2016
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Commissioner Glenn Adams


Judge Gale Adams

Judge Claire Hill


Roxanne Kosko


Angela Jackson


David Horne, General Manager


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement

Rick Libero, Law Enforcement


Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary

Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board at 6:00 PM to order.

Mr. Chestnutt welcomed our guest Commissioner Glenn Adams, Judge Gale Adams, Judge Claire Hill, Ms. Angela Jackson, and Ms. Roxanne Kosko to the meeting.

Judge Gale Adams administered the oath of office to Ms. Frances Jackson.

Judge Claire Hill administered the oath of office Mr. Bob Lewis.

Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There were none.
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Chestnutt announced that he has been nominated as a candidate for District III of the NC Association of ABC Boards.  Mr. Chestnutt reminded the Board that the NC Association of ABC Boards summer conference will be held on July 27-30, 2016 at the Sheraton Four Seasons Hotel in Greensboro, NC. Mr. Horne informed the Board that registration has been extended to July 12th and asked Ms. Jackson if she would like to attend.  
Required Reading
Mr. Chestnutt read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of June 13, 2016 minutes. 

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved that the Board accept the June 13, 2016 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Mr. Lewis
VOTE: Unanimous

Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

Mr. Chestnutt asked for nominations for Chairman to send to the County Commissioners for approval. 

Mr. Lewis nominated Mr. Chestnutt for Chairman.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion for Chairman by acclamation.  

MOTION:  Mr. Lewis made a motion to nominate Mr. Chestnutt as Chairman by acclamation.  

SECOND: Ms. Thomas

VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Chestnutt asked for nominations for Vice-Chairman

Mr. Lewis nominated Mr. Hardin for Vice-Chairman for the new fiscal year. 

MOTION:  Mr. Lewis made a motion to nominate Mr. Hardin as Vice-Chairman by acclamation.  

SECOND: Ms. Thomas

VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Chestnutt said that the nomination of Mr. Hardin for Vice-Chairman has been approved by acclamation.

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the June 2016 Law Enforcement Report in the package. 
Mr. Belvin said the agents worked with state and federal agencies on local investigations, conducted 5 MXB re-labels, worked with FPD targeting underage parties and conducted 201 store visits.

MOTION:  Mr. Hardin moved to approve the June 2016 Law Enforcement Report in the package.  

SECOND:  Ms. Thomas
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the June 2016 General Manager’s report.
Mr. Horne welcomed Ms. Jackson on be-half of himself, the warehouse and the stores.  Mr. Horne said the State was up 10.12% June and we were up 10.52%.  The sales were up $249,482 for June and year-to-date up $1,875,324.   June’s over the counter sales were up $195K and mixed beverage sales were up $54K.  The fiscal year sales were up 6% over last year.  
Mr. Horne said the County Commissioners’ accepted the Board’s request to use the County’s Travel Policy for FY17.  We had an attempted break-in at the Person Street store last Friday morning around 4:00 AM.

MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved that the Board accept the June 2016 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Chestnutt asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Thomas moved to adjourn.

SECOND: Mr. Lewis

VOTE:  Unanimous   

The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



